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Recently we had the joy of reconnecting with many of you dear 
supporting friends, families, churches—thank you for the fellowship, 
encouragement, generous gifts, and partnership in God’s work over 
many years! This trip was cut short because of Dan Lunow (Jon’s dad) 
failing health, his asking for us, and moving him to nursing home for 
extra care. He rallied when we arrived, and is stable & comfortable. 
Thank you, KS & TX supporting churches, who released us to go to Dad. 
We plan to visit you spring 2023. Prayers for dad appreciated! 

In the Philippines 
(previously lived/served 
1994-2010) we partner with 
Jessie & Maricel (Lupon 
House Church) who 
continue to reach out in 
evangelism & discipleship 
to the people around them. 
Please pray with us for 
Mark & Jonah and their 
families/neighbors, who are 
willing to gather & listen to 
God’s Word—that the seed 
will grow to decisions of 
faith! Prayers for God’s 
protection & provision too!! 

Recently the Jesus Film has been dubbed into the Sougb language with Sougb voices of our 
people. They’ve already held public showings to thousands of Sougb in West Papua. The film 
is available on micro sd cards or downloaded from the internet. This is a great tool as the 
tribals already have a visual-story worldview. Sougb outreach reports: Barens in Warganusa 
(Bomerai Peninsula) on-site ministry begun, needs small house built. Yustus & Makarius in 
both Anagasi and Manimeri (Bintuni Bay area) continuing evangelism & discipleship, needing 
boat/motor for travel and small church built. Beni & Merika in Bomerai, outreach to Muslim 
and Baham tribes started, needs small house built. Questions? Comments? Contact us! 
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